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Presidentõs Report 

 

Thank you, Lorraine Lapensée, Amanda Robbins and all 
who helped at Ruck to Remember final stop at our 
Branch. And, to Moira Green and her team for a very 
successful re-dedication of our cenotaph and planting of 
the Vimy oak trees at Walter Baker Park. And of course, 
thank-you to all our committee members and faithful 
volunteers who continue to make this Branch what it is 
today.  

 
 

Margaret and I, along with First Vice President , Amanda 
Robbins, and comrade Gerry Dore, attended the District 
Training Seminar Series held in Smith Falls at Branch 95 
on Saturday 29 September. The First Vice President will 
elaborate on the session in her report.  
 
We have reached out to the Kanata Seniors Council to 
help with our Branch awareness. We met with Sarah 
Trant, a member of our branch, who is on the Board of 
Directors for the Council, and the editor of their 
newsletter. It was agreed to have a monthly Legion 
column in their Seniors newsletter ; in turn , we will 
provide some space in our newsletter for the Seniors 
Centre activities. We will be initiating further liaison with 
them through our Branch Seniors Committee as part of 
our ongoing Community Outreach.  
 
Our Branch Inspection by Zone G6 Commander Bob 
Atkinson was conducted on Monday 15 October,  and we 
received a very good report ending in, I quote, 
òEverything is Great at this Branch.ó  So, thank-you to  
everyone for your continued support.  
 

Notice of a Motion  
 
At the next General Meeting on 21 November 2018, a 
motion will be put forward to the Branch membership 
concerning our policy on smoking and the use of cannabis 
at the Branch following the federal Cannabis Act of 17 
October 2018. 
 

First Vice President 
 
On Saturday 29 September 2018, I had the opportunity to 
attend the District G Service Officers Seminar hosted by 
Smiths Falls Branch 95.  
 
The dayõs agenda was full,  which included a thorough 
overview and presentation by the Provincial Service 
Officer (Ottawa) Patricia Royle. I have an electronic copy 
of comrade Royleõs slides,  if you wish a copy.  
 
Two other discussion items/presentations included the 
Wounded Warriors Canada, PTSD Service Dog Program and 
the Homeless Veterans Program.   
 
Representatives from Veterans Affairs Canada (VAC) were 
in attendance to provide an overview of VACs revised 
program to aid veterans.  
 
The following is copied directly from the Vetera ns Affairs 
Canada website for your information. This does not 
preclude the assistance the Veterans Service Officer can 
provide.  
 

The My VAC  Account is an online service that allows 
veterans to communicate with Veterans Affairs Canada 
(VAC) about certain programs and services.   
This service is available to any veteran or still -serving 
Canadian Armed Forces or RCMP member, and provides a 
simple and secure way to engage with VAC. It is avail able 
24 hours a day, 7 days a week, 365 days a year. 
It allows you to:  
Å complete and submit certain applications online  
Å request a reimbursement for health -related travel  
Å track the status of your disability benefits 

application(s)  
Å view a summary of your Vete rans Independence 

Program (VIP) benefits 
Å upload applications and supporting documents 

electronically  
Å request to start direct deposit payments  
Å send a secure message 
Å update your direct deposit and contact information  

 

For details on how to open your own My VAC Account, visit 

the  Registration page. 
 
Amanda Robbins 
 
 

http://www.kanatabr638.ca/
http://www.veterans.gc.ca/eng/e_services
http://www.veterans.gc.ca/eng/e_services/register
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The Ruck to Remember  
 
Comrade Lorraine Lapensée and I extend a thank you to 
those who attend ed The Ruck to Remember and Road to 
Recovery, Operation: Leave the Streets Behind event 
hosted by our Branch on Sunday 16 September 2018. The 
Ruckers are a benevolent team who marched to raise 
funds in support of ending veteransõ homelessness. 
 

 
 
We wish to recognize the following businesses for their 
contribution to this event:  
 

 
 

¶ Lauraõs Independent Grocer, Hazeldean Mall, for the 
Ruckersõ Cake 
 

¶ Farm Boy for the $100 gift card , which went a long 
way towards the meal purchase  
 

¶ The Holiday Inn & Suites Kanata for the generous gift 
card donation of a nightõs stay for two/breakfast 
 

¶ Contribution of the corn -on-cob which complimented 
the meal served  

 

 
 

¶ The Courtyards addition of multiple snacks and 
beverages 

 
There were numerous donations towards this worth while 
initiative from other branches, businesses and individuals. 
Our Branch generated a combined donation of $2410.55.  
Lorraine and I would be remiss without acknowledging the 
hours of the numerous volunteersõ commitment for this 
event.  
 
Respectfully,  
 
Amanda Robbins 
First Vice President 
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Poppy and Remembrance 
Campaign 2018 
 
Remembrance Services at local residences and nursing 
homes are listed below.  
 
Monday Nov 5 
1 30 pm. Garden Terrace off Aird Place  
3 30 pm. Forest Hill off Campeau Drive  
 
Tuesday Nov 6 
1 30pm. Symphony Living off Weaver Cres 
3 30 pm. Stonehaven Manor Bridlewood 
 
Wednesday Nov 7 
12 30 pm. Chartwell Empress off McGibbon  
1 30 pm. Red Oak off Campeau Drive 
3 30 pm. Bridlewood Trails off Eagleson  
 
Thursday Nov 8 
1 30 pm. Hope Living off Castlefrank  
3 30 pm. The Courtyards off Eagleson 
 
Friday Nov 9 
1 30 pm. Chartwell Shirleyõs Brook 
3 30 pm. Fairfield Manor  
The faithful are called to attend some or all services. 
Please let me know if you can attend. Services are a bout 
25 minutes long. If you have a family member or friend in 
one of the above , please feel free to attend.  
 
Here follows a list of table captains and contact info.  
 
Hazeldean Mall  

¶ Sue McLean   613-831-1068 
smclean@deadsquid.com 

Walmart Centrum  

¶ George Medynski  613-839-5465 
medski@rogers.com 

Loblaws Centrum  

¶ Angie Jacklin  613-599-6737  
jacklinac@bell.net  

Home Depot    

¶ Frank Boisvenue  613-270-9998 
 fwlboisvenue@gmail.com 

Superstore  

¶ Sue St. John  613-839-0320   
su.st.john@gmail.com 

Cabelaõs  

¶ George Royle  613-599-5598  
royle@sympatico.ca 

Costco  

¶ Caroline Mcllquilam 613-591-1438  
mcllq@rogers.com 

Canadian Tire Centre (Hockey Games)  

¶ Jackie Terris  613-831-1438  
jaxisnow@rogers.com 

School Poppy Distribution  

¶ Denis Pelletier 613-721-3819 
dpellet1661@rogers.com 

Youth Education  

¶ Brenda Grant 613-832-4127 
pipergrant5@gmail.com 

Residences and Nursing Homes  

¶ Jane Cane  613-836-0529  
canej@hotmail.com 

Supplies  

¶ George Pollock  613 8362530 
Geo.pollock@rogers.com 

Signature Centre  

¶ Mary Jo Gauthier and Gord McCaskill  
613-884-9097 maryjogauthier@hotmail.com  

Businesses and Stores  

¶ Mark Hunter, Terry Jacobs, Eric Farmer,  
Rick Keindle (Centrum) 

 
Lest We Forget 
Moira 

 
 
 

Public Relations Officer  
 

 
 
Branch veteran Gerry Bowen celebrates his 93rd birthday 
at the Perley. A privilege for Gerry Dore and Moira to 
attend this special occasion. We wish you many more , 
Gerry!  
 

 
 

Garth Lee lighting one candle, while Margaret Judge 

supervises.    Happy Birthday, Bruce  
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Executive deputy director Robyn Curry from the Military 
Families Resource Centre addresses the general 

membership. Thank you for all your gifts to us.   MG 
 

 
 

Comrade Peter Wilkins receives the Volunteer Medal. 
Congratulations, Peter.  MG 

 

 
 

Five new members are initiated  at the September general 
meeting.  MG 

 

 
 

PRVHC information session Monday Oct 3. Veteran John 
Lipsett, Arlene Morrow, Director of Support Services , 

Loriõs Stuckless and Moira Green. 

 

 
 

General meeting Oct 17. Guest speaker Dr. Elaine 
Waddington Lamont from the Womenõs Warriors.  MG 

 

          
 

 

 
Hi Moira,  
 
As you can see, it was a wet day [6th Oct.2018] for 
the Poppy of Honour Parade in Wincanton!  
 
It was near where we used to live, so Claire was 
there to capture me with my wee MN cross, which 
the Capt. of our Weymouth unit of the merchant 
navy association gave me to plant. The unit came up 
on a mini -coach, but Rose & I went independently by 
car the day before & visited with Allan, then Claire 
so a good trip in all, apart from a good -old UK 
soaking! Expect you will soon be feeling even cooler 
temps than us, although when the beast from the 
East blows, it feels just as bad as confusion square 
did when we did the parades there!  
 
Cheers for now & hope your dedication went to plan 
& you felt well enough to enjoy it.  
 
We had a bunch of young-uns leading the parade 
today & they took off like a bunch of antelopes, so 
us oldies could hardly keep up with them.  
 
Ah well, should not expect much at 82+, eh?  
 
Ray 

Cousin Ray still keeps in touch!  
 

 


